
The 211th meeting of Human Investigation Committee

Date: August 26, 2015 (Wednesday), 13:30 - 14:30   

Place: Auditorium (Hiroshima), 3rd fl. meeting room (Nagasaki) (teleconference)

＜Review of the survey form on human-rights protection involving ongoing RPs (Project determined to exceed minimum risk)＞

Department Research project title Review results Summary

1 Clinical Studies
RP-S2-14 ”Taking images of lens using new ophthalmic
camera among volunteers”

Approved No problem.

＜Epidemiological research review＞

2 Clinical Studies
“Ophthalmological study of A-bomb survivors using a
new ophthalmic camera”

Approved

◆ The following revisions should be made to the Informed Consent for
   Ophthalmological Study (hereinafter referred to as the “consent form”):
　 1) In the description of the objectives and contents of the study, “Please
      be assured” should be deleted from “Please be assured because responsible
      researchers of this …we will refer you to an ophthalmologic clinic immediately.”
      This is because the relevant phrase is unnecessary.
    2) In the description of the protection of personal information, “only for research
       purposes” should be deleted from “… the information obtained from this study
       will be used only for research purposes with…” This is because the relevant
       phrase is unnecessary.
   3) In the description of the collaborative institutes, “Hiroshima Univ., Nagasaki
       Univ.” should be deleted because these universities are not involved in this
       study.

◆ With regard to compensation for health problems caused by the conduct of this
     study, it is necessary to refer to the ethical guidelines and confirm contents of
     the insurance that RERF purchased. When there is a need for explanation of
     compensation, the RP and consent form should refer to the relevant issue.

*The above Research Protocol was approved after confirmation that the relevant modifications were made properly.
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